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2021 has been a record year for the Spartanburg Area 

Conservancy and we wanted to let you know how thankful 

we are to have you as part of our Land Trust family. With 

your continued support, SPACE has worked to protect 

5,400+ acres since 1990 and provide places where 

communities gather, food is grown, and families take 

time to play. During this season of giving, know that your 

donation for conservation today is an investment in future 

generations to come. 

Since the beginning of the global pandemic, we have faced challenges in new ways. Our 

green spaces have served as a respite -a refuge- for many in the Spartanburg community. 

Our SPACE team has been inspired by your support of our ongoing, valuable work, which 

we, collectively, protect our natural world. Additionally, our conservation team is actively 

conserving land with plans to announce a new project in 2022.

In a typical year we host 60,000 visitors on our trails. SPACE projects an additional 

40,000 visitors this year which means your support helps us maintain our privately 

owned, publicly accessible land for generations to come. 

This year we’ve expanded our educational programming, SPACE to Learn, our free 

conservation education program, was launched to teach children in Spartanburg County 

about the importance of our watershed. Seeing Through Their Eyes connects students 

and families to the trails and green-spaces with cameras to capture their view of nature 

during this once-in-a-lifetime pandemic. 

As we round out 2021 with gratitude and hope for 2022, join us in supporting the land we 

love across the Spartanburg area by giving a year-end gift. Your support is always needed 

and always cherished.

Keep Spartanburg Wild.
    Amanda Mathis

    Executive Director

    SPACE
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A letter from our director

SPACE protects thirteen acres of 
the Glendale Shoals preserve that 
runs along Lawson’s Fork Creek in 

the shadow of the historic Glendale 
Mill site. The land is accessible to the 
public from dawn till dusk, offering 
trails, a picnic area, and a beautiful 

view of the waterfall below the 
Historic Glendale Bridge.

Cleveland Preserve Farm 

Two Rivers Farm

Glendale Shoals Preserve

Edwin M. Griffin Preserve

South Tyger River 
Blueways Tract

Upper Chinquapin

The 300 acre Cleveland Farm 
Preserve is owned by SPACE 

and operated privately as South 
Carolina’s only fully organic, grass 

fed cattle farm. The farm is home to a 
six acre pond, native prairie grasses, 
hawks, and dozens of wild turkeys. 

The South Tyger River Blueways 
Tract has fifty-three privately owned 
acres along the Middle Tyger River 

in Duncan, SC. Home to a cattle 
farm, the land is protected by a 
Conservation Easement held by 

SPACE, and is adjacent to a public 
river landing managed by our friends 

at the Tyger River Foundation.

Home to the popular Cottonwood 
Trail, the 116 acre Edwin M. Griffin 

Nature Preserve runs along Lawson’s 
Fork Creek on Spartanburg’s east 

side. The preserve boasts four miles 
of active trails, pristine wildlife and 
bird watching, a newly renovated 
boardwalk over the wetlands, and 

multiple picnic areas.
 

Two Rivers Farm, located in Moore, 
SC, makes up a tract of 350 acres 
of privately owned land protected 
through Conservation Easements 

granted to SPACE. The name 
Two Rivers is attributed to the 

confluence of the North and Middle 
Tyger Rivers and the land is home 
to 250 acres of wetland and nearly 

10,000 feet of streamside.  

The Upper Chinquapin Greenway is 
thirty-six acres of land protected by 
SPACE, located on the headwaters 

of the Chinquapin Creek across 
from the Milliken Research Center 

in Spartanburg. The land hosts two 
miles of active trails and provides a 
habitat for over a dozen species of 

ferns and wildlife. 

L A N D  T H A T  W E  L O V E
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Partnering with Spartanburg Water, the 
Spartanburg Area Conservancy (SPACE) has 
launched a children’s nature exploration course 
called “SPACE to Learn” in spring 2021, with 
plans to continue in 2022. 

This program provides free outdoor learning 
opportunities for Spartanburg County pre-K 
to high school students along the Cottonwood 
Trail.

SPACE to Learn provides an alternative, 
outside-the-box classroom for science 
teachers, homeschooling groups, and children’s 
organizations – and focus on the importance 
of preserving and caring for the Pacolet River 
Watershed.

Partnering with the John F. Green Spartanburg 
Science Center, the curriculum for this outside 
classroom field experience includes how the 
Pacolet Watershed impacts local families, 
what comes off the tap, and how individual, 
everyday choices affect our watershed. 

Groups can sign up today on our website, 

spartanburgconservation.org

The Spartanburg Area Conservancy, Spartanburg 
Science Center, and USC Upstate Foundation 
created ‘Seeing Through Their Eyes,’ a STEAM 
program for children and students Spartanburg 
community to take photos of the world they see 
around them in nature during the pandemic. 

The program provided take-home kits in English 
and Spanish with a disposable camera, a nature 
guide and suggested activities, and passes 
and guided tours to three locations. The guide 
included nature and items that can easily be 
photographed in your yard or around your 
neighborhood. Children were led down the 
Cottonwood Trail, the animal room in the Science 
Center, and the Susan Jacobs Arboretum at the 
University of South Carolina Upstate campus. 

Over 300 nature kits were shared with children 
in the community, and thousands of photos were 
developed as digital images in an online gallery 
from the disposable cameras last month. The 
STTE team and a panel of local photographers 
reviewed the images ranging from litter to 
chickens to sunsets and narrowed down the top 
30 for the student exhibit. 

The community then voted on their top three 
community choice awards, and these 33 selected 
images were on display during March 18th 
ArtWalk, marking the one-year anniversary of the 
Pandemic shutdown.  

You can see the collection now outside the 
Spartanburg Science Museum at the Chapman 
Cultural Center.

C O N S E R V A T I O N  I N  E D U C A T I O N
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*Located at the Griffin Nature Preserve*Edwin M

Book a portrait session on the
Cottonwood Trail

proceeds benefit Spartanburg
Area

Each session is $175,
Boardwalk!

and
the

Conservancy.
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Sponsor a plaque on our new 
Cottonwood Trail Boardwalk 

or a picnic table for one of our 
many green spaces in honor of 

a friend or loved one!

This year we hosted 57 photo 
sessions on our Cottonwood 

Trail Boardwalk! We love 
seeing our green spaces in 

your holiday cards!  

D o n a t e  a t  S p a r t a n b u r g C o n s e r v a t i o n . o r g /s u p p o r t

*Located at the Griffin Nature Preserve*Edwin M

Book a portrait session on the
Cottonwood Trail

proceeds benefit Spartanburg
Area

Each session is $175,
Boardwalk!

and
the

Conservancy.

C O N S E R V A T I O N  I N  E D U C A T I O N
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What an exciting year 2021 has been for SPACE! 
Things have begun trending back toward “normal” 
after 2020, which was anything but; our staff has 
been full steam ahead with exciting new projects and 
our mission to “Keep Spartanburg Wild”! Although 
not quite as difficult as 2020, this year has come with 
its own set of challenges, and each of our supporters 
has helped us keep Spartanburg beautiful and 
provide our community with places to enjoy nature.

Not only have we seen overwhelming support 
through significant events like “Flockin’ Good 
Time” and “A Weekend with Teddy Roosevelt” and 
individual and corporate donations, but we have also 
been working hard to conserve new property for 
the enjoyment of all. In addition, we have grown our 
educational programming (SPACE to Learn) with the 
help of our land manager Lynn Rhodes and continued 
our Boardwalk Portraits campaign.

Our goal is to keep up the momentum through the 
coming year and encourage each of you to support a 
greener Spartanburg. It is more important than ever 
to balance the growing development of our county 
with the protection of the natural resources that give 
us room to breathe. Conservation and preservation 
of our green spaces depend on your support now 
more than ever, and we greatly appreciate you being 
a friend to SPACE!

Ben Boland
2022 Board President
SPACE

BOARD 
OF DIRECTORS

Ben Boland
2022 Board President 

 

Jennifer Hightower
Treasurer

 

Lucy Lynch
Secretary

Belle Montgomery
Past President

 

Jennifer Barksdale

Greg Colbath

Michele Cook

William Cribb

Angelina Eschauzier

Laurence Fritz

Jeff Goshorn

Quincy Halliday

Jim Little

Marghretta Hagood Shisko

Jeff Smith

Billy Webster

Libbo Wise

 

 

Amanda Mathis
Executive Director

spartanburgconservation.org          
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INDIVIDUAL

Joan Adair 

John Adair

Melanée Addison

Mary Affee

Laura Allen

Marcia Anderson

Walker Antonio

Baehr Investment Corp.

Barbara Barnes

Ned and Christy Barrett

Catherine Bass

James and Patricia Bell

Christopher and Terry Bender

Lisa Bjoinstad

Dan Bryant

Beverley J. Clinch

Luke and Jenny Connell

Annemarie Dargan

Ken and Margaret Darr

Pam Datwyler

Krista Eubanks

Janet W. Estes

Mary Floyd

Phillip J Harpootlian

Liv Hayes

Cindy Inman

Wilton and Vivian Jordan

Daniel and Janet Kahrs

Charles Kendrick

Mitchell and Carol Kyllonen, Sr.

Cynthia Lister

Lindsay and Francie Little

Rhonda Mabry

Jamie Marfurt

Kingsley and Anne Martin

Thorne Martin

Clay McDonough

Cheryl Miller

DONORS
List reflects donations received up to December 3, 2021.

  #keepspartanburgwild

Steve and Cathy Neary

Peter and Jane Nicol

Susan Novak

John and Michelle Noullet

James and Mary Jane Poole

Steve and Nancy Pogue

Darian Pridham

Dawn Querin

Dustin Reid

Ana Rivera

Clay Robertson

Imani Robinson

Martha Schwartz 

John and Janice Scott

Jeffrey and Julie Silliman

Michael and Elizabeth Slive

Myra G Soderlund

Debbie Stevens

Steve Stewart

Annegret Swart

Emily Talley

Charlie and Malinda Tulloh

Mary Walter

Isa Warlick

Adair and Holly Watters

Dobbie Williams

Aimee Wise

MAPLE SOCIETY

John C. Akers

Joel Atance and Kara Bui

Charles Bass

Glen B. and June Boggs, II

Jessica Bragg

William and Katherine Burns

William and Patricia Burton

Russell and Leslie Calicutt

Dr. and Mrs. Ernest Camp III

Lyle and Sarah Campbell

Alasdair and Sheila Carmichael

Alan Chalmers and Sally Hitchmough 

Dick Crenshaw

Amy Curtis

Timothy and Sandra Denkers

Rick and Susan Dent

Isaac and Darlene Dickson, Jr.

Chris and Helga Doerholt

Loreta Dylgjeri

Jared Earl

Coy and Patti Eaton

Erica Elizabeth

John and Janet Esposito

Cecil Ezell and Sandra Wertz

Vivian B. Fisher and Jim Newcome

Samuel and Deborah Forry

Harriet and David Ike

Banks Griffith

Tiffany Gobillot

Roger and Marianna Habisreutinger

Bridgette Hall

Quincy and Danielle Halliday

Sara Hammond

Eric and Marianne Hayler

Rob and Ruth Ann Hickerson

Caroline High

Ed Holcombe and Leanne Thurmond

Teresa Holleman and Fred Bunnell

Michael Jank

Rick and Kimberly Jolley

Roland and Charlene Jones

Dorothy Josey

Charles and Margaret Kay

Peter Kay

Thomas and Cesily King

Lady Slipper Garden Club

Tom Langston

Jack and Kay Lawrence

Joe and Ruth Lesesne
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Arden Levy and Mark Lurey

George and Frances Loudon

Len Mathis, Sr.

Melvin Medlock

Jordan Moeller

James and Gayle Moore

Britton Newman

Jane Allen Nodine

Susanne Parker

Luke Perkins and Alix Refshauge

Bob and Sue Perrin

Frank and Rebecca Phillips

Jan and Sara Lynn Postma

Robert Powell, Jr.

Perrin and Kay Powell

Shane Pruitt

Norman and Jo Pulliam

Eileen N. Rampey

John and Allison Ratterree

Ricky and Betsy Richardson

Will and Laura Ringo

Leslie Rodgers

Brian and Sue Rothemich

Trey and Paige Rousey

Joel and Lenora Sansbury

Kaye Savage

Peter and June Sereque

James Shaw

Jason and Betsy Sikma

Gary and Sandra Smiley

Emily Smith

Montana Stambaugh

STAR at Central United 
Methodist Church

Brand and Laura Stille

Jennie Thompson

William and Martha Tinder

Joan Tobey

Keri Wagner

Chuck Reback and Melissa Walker

William and Winnie Walsh

Candyce Wheeler

Elsie R. Wright

DOGWOOD SOCIETY

Kathy Allen

Anonymous

Cecil and Patricia Amick

Jim and Jane Bagwell

Marguerite Barbowicz

Tom and Joan Barnet

Jan and Toni Caldwell

Taylor Cash

John and Lisa Chapman

Van and Shelby Clark

Daniel and Melissa Craig

Hal and Becca Crow

Halsey and Michelle Cook

Joe and Shannon Davis

Sloan and Mary Elizabeth Evans

Phil and Katrina Feisal

Everette Fuller

Perry and Carla Gentry

Brandt Goodwin and 
Amy Goulding Goodwin

Roy and Deneen Griffin

Robert and Jean Haas

Gaston C Harris

Stewart and Ann Johnson

Elizabeth Joyce

Wood and Janice Lay

Kim Lyon

Byrd and Liza Miller

Ginger Miller

Bob and Karen Mitchell

H. Lynn and Sandra Parker

Dwight Paterson, Jr.

James and Angela Pickens

Mary Frances Price

David A. Polk

Thomas L. Robinson

Chick Reutter

Seabrook and Marghretta Shisko

Jeff and Emily Smith

Gregory and Phyllis Valainis

John B. and Karen White, Jr.

RIVER BIRCH SOCIETY

Ashley Allen

Bert and Katherine Barre

Black & Phillips Foundation

Ben and Lucy Boland

Brant and Judy Bynum

Colliers International SC

Gregory and Molly Colbath

Haidee and Gardner Courson

Tom Craig

Hamp and Kristin Crow

EMK Foundation

John and Nora Featherston

Alison Fogarty

John and Brenda Groves

Hugh and Caroline James

Larry and Leslie Joyner

James Judd

Alan and Mary Beth Lyles

Lucy Lynch

Lenny and Amanda Mathis

Donald and Mary Miles

Kam and Emily Neely

Chris and Cecile Nowatka

Fern Powell

Marcus Sarstrand and Amy Baruch

Garrett and Cathy Scott

Eliot and Michel Stone

Jane Turner

Palmetto Vermiculite

Elizabeth Wise

Nelly Zimmerli

COTTONWOOD SOCIETY

Stan and Paula Baker

Kelan and Christi Brown

William and Carol Brunson

Cannon Roofing

Alyson Campbell and Andrew Taber

Angelina P. Eschauzier

Margaret and Chip Green

Palmetto Men’s Club
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Amy and Erwin Holbein 
In memory of Alex Holbei

James A. Judd 
In honor of Nancy Rosenwald

Joan B. Adar, John B Adair 
and Cindy A Inman 
In memory of Drew Lands

Melvin Medlock 
In memory of Joanne Medlock

Amanda Mathis 
In memory of Violet McCrary

Dean O’Shields 
In honor of Marshall and 
Mary O’Shields

Julian and Margaret Green 
In memory of Paul Green

Lamar and JP Baehr 
In memory of John Lawrence “Jay” 
Easterling, IV

Sacred Traditions and Rituals of 
Central united Methodist Church 
In honor of Sandra Garrett, 
Emily Nelson, and Bill Taylor 

Haidee Courson 
In Honor Libbo Wise & 
Angelina Eschauzier

Montana N. Stambaugh & 
Louie J. Phillips 
In memory of Craig & Louie Phillips

Elizabeth J Slive  
In memory of Paul Green

Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell W. Kyllonen
In Memory of Mitchell W. 
Kyllonen, Jr.

Dwight Patterson
In Memory of Liz Patterson

Tom and Pat Langston
In Memory of Dr. John Pilley

Loreta Dylgjeri 
In honor of Libbo Wise

Roy and Deneen Griffin
In memory of Mills H. Griffin

Carol and William Brunson 
In honor of Cassie Loyd

Thorne S. Martin
In honor of Mary Walter

Dr. Robert Poweel, Jr. 
In memory of Sandra W. Powell 
and E. Gibbes Patton

Dr. and Mrs. Ernest Camp III 
In honor of Angelina Painter 
Eschauzier

Christopher Bender 
In honor of Chip and 
Margaret Green

IN KIND DONORS

Vulcan
Core & Main 
William Cribb/Cribbs Catering

  #keepspartanburgwild

Barry Phillips

The Arkwright Foundation

Security’s Lending Hand Foundation

Steve and Shannon Smiley

George and Patricia Sykes

Marshall and Deborah Walsh

SYCAMORE SOCIETY

William and Valerie Barnet, III

Chapman Cultural Center

George Dean and Susu Johnson, Jr.

Morgan-Corp

John and Belle Montgomery

OAK SOCIETY

BVI Development Corp

Clayton Construction Company, Inc.

City of Spartanburg 

Contec, Inc.     

Erwin and Amy Holbein

Jack and Stacy McBride

Maureen Johannigman

Milliken & Company

Milliken & Company
Charitable Foundation

Pacolet Milliken Enterprises, LLC

Spartanburg Water System

The Alfred Moore Foundation

The Johnson Group

Vic Bailey Subaru

Walmart Foundation

2021 IN HONOR/IN MEMORY

Jane Allen Nodine 
In memory of Mary B. Nodine

Elizabeth Slive
In memory of Julian Paul Green 

Patricia and Donald Burton 
In memory of Christanne Burton 
Haught
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Rachel’s BridgeWade Crow Observation Deck

“On behalf of all of Cleveland Academy 
students and staff, Thank you for the incredible 
visit from President Theodore Roosevelt! What 
a wonderful, fun, and engaging hour with 
history - our students truly thought they had 
been with the President and learned so much 
through this experience! We are so thankful 
to SPACE for sharing him with our students 
while he was in Spartanburg. Thank you for this 
incredible experience!”

Theodore Roosevelt is often considered the “Conservationist 
President.” He helped establish 230 million acres of public land, 
150 of which were set aside as National Forests. Joe Wiegand is 
considered the world’s premiere Theodore Roosevelt reprisor. As 
an actor and historian, Joe’s portrayals of Theodore Roosevelt in 
live performances and television have people wonder if TR has 
come back to life! 

Joe traveled to Spartanburg in November for three days to 
connect, through SPACE, with the Spartanburg Community. 

In various venues and to a broad audience, he talked about history 
and conservation which several events such as An Evening with 
Teddy at SCC Downtown Campus Evan’s Theatre, The 5th Annual 
Shucking Good Time with Teddy at Glendale Shoals, SPACE Family 
Day with Teddy at Glendale Shoals, and Cocktails with Teddy 
Roosevelt at the Milliken Guest House.

spartanburgconservation.org          
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Thank you Spartanburg! 

We reached over 1,000 
conservation-minded community 
members during our Weekend 
with Teddy Roosevelt.

An extraordinary effort from our community, staff, sponsors, and 
board went into producing A Weekend with Teddy. We cannot 
thank you enough for coming together to celebrate 30+ years of 
conservation in Spartanburg with such a special guest, Joe Weigand.

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!

  #keepspartanburgwild
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Non-Profit Org.
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PAID
100 E. Main St., Suite 7B
Spartanburg, SC 29306
(864) 948-0000

CONSERVATION NEEDS YOUR DOLLARS. 
HELP US KEEP OUR SPACES SAFE, FREE 
AND ACCESSIBLE TO ALL.
SPARTANBURGCONSERVANCY.ORG/SUPPORT

“As Spartanburg begins to open up following the COVID 
pandemic, I am reminded of the benefits SPACE provided 
to this area during the pandemic. The great outdoors never 
looked better. At no cost, anyone was able to visit the 
SPACE properties - with or without a mask. Of course, there 
is a cost to everything. Accordingly, my donation is to help 
SPACE continue its work.” 

      Marshall and Deborah Walsh

45% INCREASE OF 
TRAIL FOOT TRAFFIC 


